MINUTES OF THE BMBS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 
7th MARCH 2018

CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS
The Chairman informed the members that the toilet roof has been renewed and a new charging station has also been fitted near the rock crawling area.

The Committee will soon be looking at other site maintenance issues such as repairing the podium, further development to the quarry area and also additional tree pruning to the further sides of the lake.

Waste bins will be reinstated.

Elaine Fuller has requested assistance in the kitchen and has also reduced the menu this year, the Chairman asked that a space should be left near the clubhouse steps to allow her to deliver her provisions, this will be her last year in the kitchen if anyone would be interested in taking up this role could they please contact the Chairman.

The Committee has agreed that Mike Dawes can bring his disabled children to the lake and that they are able to use the facilities freely.

Membership cards must be displayed or accessible from this AGM onwards which allows any member to challenge others membership cards and is proof you are a member for the current year. If you do not have your membership card and contravene this rule you will be asked to leave the site and applies to all disciplines/sections.
1st April is a charity swap meet contact Geoff Figgett if interested; the event may be cancelled if there are not enough stalls taken.

The Chairman asked if the AGM should be moved to 1st Wednesday in April instead of March, this was open to a vote in which 7 members were for the motion however majority vote was to remain in March.
1) APOLOGIES
Received from: Tony Ingle, Jim Beskow, Michael Pares, Mike Stubbs, Ian Phillips, John Sowersby, Luke Burton, David Markham, George Younger.
2) MINUTESOF THE PREVIOUS YEAR’S MEETING

The minutes of the 2017 AGM were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

3) TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer gave a full report on the monthly and year’s finances indicating that the society is still in a healthy state. 
Copies of the accounts were circulated to the members in attendance.

NB. A copy of the accounts is available for any member to see on contacting the Treasurer.

John Jenkinson asked why there was a big jump in cost with trophies and key rings from last year to this year. The Treasurer said he will check the figures but thinks it’s possible that we have purchased more trophies/key rings.
4) SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR

Subscription rates for normal membership remain at £45.00, Temporary membership lasts for 7 days and will cost £10.00 these will be dated and the Chairman said to check if unsure.
5) COMMITTEE’S REPORT ON ALL INCIDENTS

The Chairman informed the members, that at the weekend the lake was frozen and temperatures were around 0 degrees, on Tuesday Paul Beardshaw and a few other members were at the lake and the waders that Paul was wearing let water in, shortly after getting out Hyperthermia kicked in luckily a few members were around to get help. The Chairman advised that if anyone is at the lake following bad weather don’t carry out tasks unless a minimum of 5 members are present, by no means carry out tasks on your own.
6) CONSTITUTIONAL PROPOSALS SUBMITTED BY MEMBERS

The following proposals were submitted by the Committee.
Amend paragraph 2.2 to read ‘To promote the construction and operation of radio controlled models.’
Amend paragraph 10 to read ‘Temporary Members’

Amend paragraph 17 which will be to reflect the additional sections within the club to ‘No more than 12(twelve) serving officers shall be elected’
Proposed by Mike Sugden, Seconded by John Jenkinson with unanimously agreed.

7) TO CONSIDER MEMBERSHIPS FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR

Nothing to report.

8) HONORARY MEMBERSHIPS FOR 2018/19
The committee will be offering for all their hard work last year 50% discount for Matthew Cooper.

100% discount for Tony Gates, Anthony Smith, Ray Metcalf, George Roberts, Steve Barker, Paul + John Davies, Geoff Figgett and Dave Markham

There were no objections to this from members present.

At this point the serving officers of Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary, membership Secretary, accounts overseer and committee member stood down. 
9) ELECTION OF OFFICERS TO SERVE FOR 2018/19
The following officers were duly elected to serve for 2018/19
	POSITION
	PROPOSER
	SECONDER

	CHAIRMAN
Ken Thorpe
	Steve Booth
	Mike Sugden

	TREASURER 
Ian Yates
	Paul Beardshaw
	Ken Thorpe

	SECRETARY 
Simon Booth
	Rob Daniel
	John Jenkinson

	MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY Mike Sugden
	Chris Hobbs
	Ken Thorpe

	EVENTS OFFICER 

Ian Phillips
	John Jenkinson
	Steve Booth

	COMMITTEE MEMBER Brian Bennett
	Ken Thorpe
	Chris Hobbs

	ACCOUNTS OVERSEER John Foster
	Steve Booth
	John Jenkinson


10) PRESIDENT’S CLOSING REMARKS

Good evening all. 

First of all I would like to give a big vote of thanks to Elaine, her Mum and everyone else who has helped with the catering, it has been very much appreciated by members and the public. 

I would also like to thank the Captains of each discipline for their hard work in making the season a success. 

Thanks must also go to Tony Gates and Anthony Smith for their work in developing both the truck track and crawler track and also for their help in laying the cable for the new electricity supply from the supply box to the clubhouse, without their help the work would have cost a lot more. Thanks also to all the other members who helped out with the work. 

Finally thanks to the guys who have built the crawling track over the past 9 months, you should be proud of yourselves. 

Have a great 2018 whether you sail, truck or crawl.

Ken Thorpe







Simon Booth

(Chairman)







(Secretary)


